
February 2, 1998 

 

Robert Adler, Esq.  

O’Connor & Hannan 

1919 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.  

Suite 800 

Washington, D.C. 20006 

 

Re:  January 30, 1998 Production in Response to the Subpoena Duces Tecum for Robert White    

                                                                         

                                 

 

Dear Mr. Adler:   

 

Thank you for forwarding to me copies of the documents that I had requested from the current 

“Robert L. White Consignment List” generated by Guernsey’s Auction House.  We have completed 

our examination of those documents and there is no need for us to examine any of those originals.  I 

would appreciate your sending copies of the following documents from that consignment list that I 

had inadvertently omitted in my letter to you:  items 164 - 170 and items 172 - 173.  To the extent 

that any additional items from Mr. White’s collection are added to a Guernsey list, please notify us as 

soon as the new items are added to the list or sent to Guernsey’s.   

 

After having reviewed the items you delivered, and in view of your prompt response, we would like 

to determine if there is any way that we might come to an agreement as to the scope of each of our 

requests under the subpoena.  It is difficult for us to initiate this task in that we are unable to 

determine the exact nature and scope of the property your client possesses, and whether or not this 

will aid us in fulfilling our mandate under the President John F. Kennedy Assassination Records 

Collection Act.   To facilitate additional cooperation, however, we are presently drafting a letter that 

we will send to you shortly that will outline our current understanding of what your client is now 

willing to produce, what your client objects to under the subpoena, and possible limitations that we 

might be able to make with regard to the scope.   Upon receipt of this letter, please call me to let me 

know whether you think that we may have the basis for resolving potential disagreements on one or 

more categories of requests.   Should you require additional time to consider your response to our 

letter, please contact us and we will happy to reschedule the deposition of your client later in 

February.   

 

Thank you again for your prompt response to our initial request.   

  

Sincerely,  

 

 



Kim A. Herd, Esq. 

Senior Attorney 


